Kenai Peninsula Borough
Reapportionment Committee Meeting Summary

June 2, 2011 Borough Administration Building, Soldotna

CALL TO ORDER

A regular meeting of the Kenai Peninsula Borough Reapportionment Committee was held on June 2,
2011, in the Frances Brymer Conference Room, Borough Administration Building, Soldotna, Alaska. Chair
Glick called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL

There were present:

Betty Glick, Chair Gary Superman
Ruby Denison Bryan Zak (via teleconference)
Lynn Hohl

Linda Murphy
Absent:

Norm Blakely
Rick Kock
Bill Smith

Also in attendance were:

Holly Montague, Deputy Borough Attorney
Johni Blankenship, Borough Clerk

Bill Holloway, GIS Manager

Chris Clough, Sr. GIS Technician

Shellie Saner, Deputy Borough Clerk

APPROVAL OF SUMMARY

The May 16, 2011 and May 19, 2011 Reapportionment Committee meeting summaries were approved
by unanimous consent.

PLAN DEVELOPMENT

Mr. Clough gave a presentation showing where the boundary lines would be drawn for 9 and 11
member districts.

The committee reviewed the maps and population data from the GIS Department and requested the
following changes.

e |[f possible all districts contained at least one school.
e The City of Homer remained as one unit.
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Ms. Murphy requested Borough Clerk Johni Blankenship and Mr. Clough work together on readjusting
the boundary lines for 9 and 11 member districts.

MEETING & PUBLIC HEARING ANNOUNCEMENTS

The next meeting of the Reapportionment Committee was scheduled for June 9, 2011 at 4:00 p.m. in
the Frances Brymer Conference Room, Borough Administration Building, Soldotna, Alaska.

The first public hearing of the Reapportionment Committee was scheduled for June 13, 2011 at 7:00
p.m. in the Kenai City Hall Council Chambers, 210 Fidalgo Ave., Kenai, Alaska.

The second public hearing of the Reapportionment Committee was scheduled for June 14, 2011 at 7:00
p.m. at the Sterling Senior Center, Mile 81.6 Sterling Hwy., Sterling, Alaska.

The third public hearing of the Reapportionment Committee was scheduled for June 15, 2011 at 7:00
p.m. at the K.M. Rae Building, 125 Third Ave., Seward, Alaska.

The fourth public hearing of the Reapportionment Committee was scheduled for June 16, 2011 at 7:00
p.m. at the Best Western Bidarka Inn, 575 Sterling Hwy., Homer, Alaska.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Walter Brown, stated his primary concern was making sure city populations were not over represented
with Assembly Members.

ADJOURNMENT
With no further business to come before the committee, Chair Glick adjourned the meeting at 5:02 p.m.

| certify the above represents accurate minutes of the Kenai Peninsula Borough Reapportionment
meeting of June 2, 2011.

Johni Blankenship, Borough Clerk

Approved by Committee:
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